PAGE  

[image: image1.wmf] 

ASAMBLEA  GENERAL

 


PREPARATORY COMMITTEE
OEA/Ser.P

AG/CP/INF.673/14 add. 4

Forty-fifth regular session
4 March 2015
Original: Spanish
CANDIDACY FOR VACANCIES THAT WILL OCCUR ON THE INTER-AMERICAN COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS FOR THE 2016-2019 PERIOD, FOR WHICH
 ELECTIONS WILL BE HELD DURING THE FORTY-FIFTH REGULAR SESSION
 OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY
Dr. Sandra Soriano Bascopé
(Presented by the Permanent Mission of the Plurinational State of Bolivia to the OAS)
PLURINATIONAL STATE OF BOLIVIA

Ministry of Foreign Affairs

PERMANENT MISSION TO THE 

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

MPB-OEA-NV030-15

The Permanent Mission of the Plurinational State of Bolivia to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the General Secretariat of the Organization of American States and attaches hereto a note signed by the Minister of Foreign Affairs, David Choquehuanca Céspedes, announcing the decision of the Government of Bolivia to present the candidacy of Dr. Sandra Soriano Bascopé for one of the vacancies on the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (IACHR), for which elections are to be held during the forty-fifth regular session of the OAS General Assembly.


Pursuant to the rules of procedure, the Mission requests that the OAS General Secretariat register this candidacy and that it bring it to the attention of the member states of the Organization.


The Permanent Mission of the Plurinational State of Bolivia to the Organization of American States thanks the Honorable General Secretariat of the Organization of American States for its attention to this matter and avails itself of the opportunity to convey to it the renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., March 3, 2015

The General Secretariat
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.

Office of the Minister

PLURINATIONAL STATE OF BOLIVIA

Ministry of Foreign Affairs

La Paz, February 27, 2015

GM:Cs:   /2015

Excellency:


I have the honor to address Your Excellency to inform you that the Government of the Plurinational State of Bolivia has decided to present candidacy of Dr. Sandra Soriano Bascopé for one of the vacancies on the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (IACHR), for which elections are to be held during the forty-fifth regular session of the OAS General Assembly.


Convinced, based on the significant experience gained and objectives achieved in our country, that human rights are one of the pillars of our democracies, the Bolivian State presents for the first time a candidacy for a position in the inter-American human rights system, with a view to contributing to the development of that system.


As Dr. Soriano’s curriculum vitae testifies, she possesses extensive knowledge of human rights and public administration. If elected, she will make a major contribution toward strengthening the inter-American human rights system.


Pursuant to the rules of procedure, I request that the OAS General Secretariat register this candidacy and that it bring it to the attention of the member states of the Organization. 


Accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.


David Choquehuanca Céspedes


Minister of Foreign Affairs

Plurinational State of Bolivia
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